TAILHOLT METRO DISTRICTS
Hello,										                    10/10/18
The non-potable water system will shut down the third Saturday of October every year.
This year the non-potable pump station pumps and system will be turned off Saturday 10/20/18.
Once the District has turned off the non-potable water system or anytime you want, you should winterize your own irrigation system. 
Blow out your irrigation system from the blow out section of pipe your builder should have installed. Turn off your ball value at your connection point of your irrigation system, then blow out your own irrigation system. Do not go into the District meter pit. If your system has self-draining heads it is still recommended to blow out your irrigation system.
When the non-potable water system is turned back on in the first part of May, you should make sure you open your ball value at your connection point.  
Program your irrigation clock to match the District water schedule for your area. Your irrigation watering of your turf zones is recommended 8 to 10 minutes per turf zone. This way you are not over watering your neighbors’ yards and/or the District’s tracts. Please make sure you check your irrigation system yearly for leaks and over spray as not to over water your yard and or others areas.
[bookmark: _GoBack]You should keep your rain sensors installed and have adjusted the rain sensor to about ½ inch of rain. You should clean your irrigations heads at least yearly if not more often.  Always use irrigation heads for a non-potable water system. Your overall irrigation zones should to watering 10 gallons a minute. 
Any questions please contact the Districts.

THMD
210 Haymaker Lane
Severance, Colorado 80550
Phone: 970-488-2823
